
To: Honorable Mayor and City Councilors 

From: Michael Spurgeon, City Manager 

Date: December 18, 2020 

Re: Notes to Council 

1. STAFF REPORTS / ITEMS REQUIRING IMMEDIATE ATTENTION

• Streets and Stormwater Department Memo – Snow and Ice Control

2. GENERAL CORRESPONDENCE / NOTIFICATION

• Recent Media Coverage

3. SPECIAL EVENTS / ACTIVITIES

• N/A

Respectfully submitted 

Michael Spurgeon 
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To:  Crickett Moore  

From:  Christina Denton 

CC: Rocky Henkel, Kenny Schwab, John Myers 

Subject:    Streets and Stormwater Department   

Date:  December 16, 2020 

____________________________________________________________________ 
Please include these items in your notes to council for the next meeting:  
 
Snow and Ice Control 
 
The Streets and Stormwater Department responded to the winter weather event that 
occurred on December 13 & 14 2020. At approximately 5:00 a.m., on Sunday December 
13, 2020, the Streets and Stormwater Department dispersed a crew of nine individuals, 
utilizing 118 personnel hours and 36 tons of salt. Eight trucks were utilized to pre-treat and 
plow bridges/overpasses and arterial streets. Approximately 10 hours into the snow shift 
two plows broke down. Crews did hook up 2 other plows, but they were not utilized until 
the evening shift. 
 
At approximately 8:00p.m., on Sunday December 13, 2020 the Streets and Stormwater 
Department dispersed a crew of ten individuals, utilizing 120 personnel hours and used 180 
tons of salt. Eight trucks were utilized to plow the remaining snow off of the streets and to 
pre-treat streets and bridges. 
 
At approximately 7:00 a.m., on Monday December 14, 2020 the Streets and Stormwater 
Department dispersed a crew of ten individuals, utilizing 81 personnel hours and used 18 
tons of salt. Seven trucks were utilized to plow center lanes and salt slick spots. 
 
At approximately 8:00 p.m., on Monday December 14, 2020 the Streets and Stormwater 
Department dispersed a crew of twelve individuals, utilizing 125 personnel hours and used 
99 tons of salt. Seven trucks were used to treat slick spots during the winter weather event. 
 
The Streets and Stormwater Department responded to the winter weather event that 
occurred on December 15, 2020. At approximately 8:30 p.m., on Tuesday December 15, 
2020 the Streets and Stormwater Department dispersed a crew of five individuals, utilizing 
52.5 personnel hours and used 3.5 tons of salt. Five trucks were used to treat slick spots 
and to plow Windrow off Washington, between Olive and Garnett on the South side. Crews 
also emptied all sanders and monitored the radio during the winter weather event. 
 



2. GENERAL CORRESPONDENCE / NOTIFICATION 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

  

 



 

Office of the City Manager 
 

 
To:  Honorable Mayor and City Councilors 
 
From:  Jennifer Swezey, Communications & Media Relations Manager 
 
Date: December 18, 2020 
 
Re:  Recent Media Coverage 

 
 
Below are some links to news coverage in Broken Arrow this week.  
 
 
https://ktul.com/news/local/broken-arrow-attracts-record-sales-tax-in-pandemic 
 
 
 
 
Respectfully submitted, 
 
 
Jennifer Swezey 
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